
Harry Thomas 

24355 Palomino Pl. 

Calhan, CO 80808 

5/7/20 

Stephen J. Lebel 

Anderson, Dude, & Lebel, P.C. 

PO Box 1206 

Colorado Springs, CO 80901-1206 

Dear Stephen J. Lebel: 

This letter is in response to the correspondence received from your office via email and US mail. 

Like your client, I wish to resolve this matter as neighbors. This letter is for settlement purposes 

only, and is addressed to you since you represent Mrs. McNelly. I am sorry this letter is so long, 

but it was necessary to include all the pertinent information. In the spirit of open 

communication between neighbors I am freely sharing all of our research. My son-in-law has 

spent many hours compiling this information and making site maps in an attempt to make 

things easier to visualize. I hope this letter is received in the spirit it was intended, as an honest 

attempt to address all of Mrs. McNelly’s concerns in a sincere and reasonable manner. 

From the beginning it has been my intention to get to know the neighbors and to work out any 

issues they may have with the proposed project. Everyone else I have spoken with has been 

positive towards this project. One neighbor said “God bless you for cleaning up that eyesore!” 

Of course that doesn’t mean Mrs. McNelly has to feel the same way, I only mention it to show 

that I am trying to improve the neighborhood by cleaning up a property that has been the 

cause of many issues over the years. I truly feel that if the lines of communication had been 

open between Mrs. McNelly and me, we could have worked out the issues mentioned in your 

letter without her having to hire a lawyer and threaten civil action. Based upon the problems 

with previous owners of my property I can understand why she chose this route. However, I am 

not those previous owners. I am not a drug dealer and there will be no marijuana, or any other 

drugs, on the property. Like your client I am a hardworking person, and I am only trying to set 

up a property so that my needs and the needs of my wife can be met by my daughter and son-

in-law. I have always viewed myself as a steward of the land I live on, and I have always left a 

property in better shape than when I found it.  
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With all that being said I will be trying to address your client’s concerns in this letter in an 

attempt to come to an agreement with her. While I have retained legal counsel, currently his 

role is to review documents, especially any settlement agreement, so that I understand what I 

am reading and agreeing to. When neighbors go to court nobody truly “wins.” Both parties 

have to deal with the anxiety, stress, and a large financial burden; leaving soured relationships 

between neighbors that usually cannot be repaired. It is my hope that this can be avoided and 

that Mrs. McNelly and I can have a friendly relationship as neighbors. 

The first thing I want to address is how my proposed project is different than a “second 

dwelling.” I am seeking approval for accessory living quarters (ALQ). This is the term used by El 

Paso County and it is important to know that they do not consider this a second dwelling. 

Accessory Living Quarters have the following restrictions which do not apply to a true second 

dwelling: 

1. It cannot be leased or rented 

2. It can only be used to house family members 

3. All utilities must be interconnected with no separate billing. (In regards to this point, the 

County has already required me to change the electrical so that both the dwelling and 

the ALQ are powered from the same electrical meter.) 

4. The ALQ “shall be removed within 3 months after the need no longer exists unless an 

application to legalize this use is submitted or an application to subdivide the property is 

submitted.” Please see the signed and recorded affidavit on pages 9-10 of this letter. (In 

regards to this point, it is my understanding that current zoning and water use laws 

would not allow any subdivision of this property and I have no wish to do so. My family 

and I have the understanding that the ALQ will need to be removed when no longer 

needed.) 

5. Failure to abide by County regulations regarding the ALQ can result in enforcement 

action that could result in the County requiring the ALQ to be removed from the 

property. Please see the signed and recorded affidavit on pages 9-10 of this letter. 

I hope this shows that the ALQ is a not the same as a second dwelling, and I will be abiding by 

all County land use codes and regulations. 

Next I would like to respond to the issues your client has with the assertions made in the Letter 

of Intent to the County. Sometime things make sense in your mind but do not correctly express 

the intended thought. This is true regarding the sentence that “the property was originally 

developed for two dwellings.” I didn’t mean it was set up that way since the 1970’s. What I was 
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trying to express is that from the time this property went from vacant land to being used it was 

set up for two dwellings. That is an assumption I made based upon the fact that both septic 

systems were installed about the same time and that the well permit was for two dwellings. 

Perhaps I am wrong about that, and I can see your client’s point that this sentence paints a 

different picture. It was never my intention to mislead, therefore I will gladly submit a new 

Letter of Intent to the County with the wording changed so that it does not give the wrong 

impression. 

Mrs. McNelly also disagreed with our use of the term “legally non-conforming” and that any of 

the property development done in the 1990’s was permitted. I can confirm that both septic 

systems were permitted and approved. Please see the permits for both systems on pages 11-18 

of this document. The well was also permitted to allow for 2 dwellings. Please see pages 19-21 

of this document.  It is also important for Mrs. McNelly to know that prior to 3/25/1999 there 

was no zoning in this part of El Paso County. This fact was confirmed by Ryan Howser in the 

Planning Department. Please see the email to my son-in-law on page 22 of this document. This 

is why the County did nothing to stop the second dwelling as the time it was placed. There were 

no County regulations in place to prohibit a second dwelling at the time. For the above reasons 

I used the term “legally non-conforming property” in my letter to the County. That is the 

terminology they use, instead of saying a property is grandfathered. Since the property 

development to have two dwellings was permitted by the appropriate government agencies at 

the time and was done prior to 3/25/1999 I believe the term “legally non-conforming” is 

accurate. This is how El Paso County views properties like this, and that is the agency I was 

addressing in the Letter of Intent. 

I also want to respond to the concern that my property is setting a precedent and that it is the 

only one in the neighborhood that has two dwellings. This assertion by your client truly took me 

by surprise since there are at least 10 properties in the subdivision that have multiple dwellings. 

One of these properties is that of an adjoining neighbor who has a 400 square foot cottage with 

water, sewer, electric, a kitchen, and bathroom, all easily seen from Mrs. McNelly’s property. 

My son-in-law has made a map showing these properties and he is willing to take you, or 

someone from your office, on a tour of the neighborhood to see these properties. As a 

reference this map also shows the 3 properties that are exempt from the covenants. These 3 

properties are free to do as they wish, including adding an ALQ at any time. Please see map on 

page 23 of this document. I do not know which property was the first to have a second 

dwelling, and it may be impossible to know at this point. Regardless, a little over 14% of the 71 

properties subject to the covenants have a second dwelling. I do not know what the law allows, 
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but it seems unfair if I am singled out as the only property owner subjected to legal action when 

there are so many other property owners with multiple dwellings. 

Next, I want to address the concern about water. This is a concern I share. I have spent decades 

living on properties that relied on a well for water. In fact I served as a Board Member of the 

Newell Warnock Water Association for Pinewood Reservoir, west of Loveland, CO from 2009-

2014. I am in full agreement that the well closest to your client’s property should be properly 

capped and plugged. When purchasing this property I was told this well was abandoned and 

that is why I did not mention it in the Letter of Intent. I was not trying to hide anything, rather I 

didn’t see the need to mention a well that is not in use and as far as I knew was abandoned. 

Since I was not the property owner at the time I don’t know why this well was not capped when 

the second well was drilled. Currently the lower well supplies water to both home sites. I would 

be happy to meet a representative of Mrs. McNelly at the property to confirm this fact. I 

understand your client’s concern about the proximity to her well and any potential negative 

impact on her water. Since the upper well is not in use and will be properly abandoned, the well 

providing water to my property is not the closest well to Mrs. McNelly’s well. The wells on the 

properties owned by Mr. Rios and Mr. Hall are both closer than our well. In addition the well for 

Mr. Whitley is approximately the same distance as mine. Please see the well map on page 24 of 

this document. Regarding this map, the well location for Mr. Hall is an approximation, since I 

have not walked his property. I am assuming it is relatively close to his home. However, I have 

confirmed the well locations of Mr. Rios and Mr. Whitley. While I understand her concern about 

my well, it seems that the water usage of the two wells closer to her would have a greater 

effect on her water than my well, which is either the 3
rd

 or 4
th

 closest well to her. 

 In regards to the concern about the extra water usage from the ALQ, I refer to the well permit 

information on pages 19-21 of this document. I am also including the Pump Installation Report 

with shows a total well depth of 520 feet and a pump depth of 500 feet. See page 25 of this 

document. The well permit clearly allows for a second dwelling, and the additional water usage 

has already been taken into account. In researching the other wells in the area I found that, 

while there is some variation, the norm is for each property with one dwelling to be allowed 1 

entire acre of irrigation. As an example please see the well permit on page 26 of this document. 

This well was permitted in 2001 and allows irrigation of 1 acre. As you can see on the first page 

of the permit for my well there was a trade-off made to allow for a second dwelling, with the 

allowed area of irrigation being reduced. Furthermore since my daughter and son-in-law have 

no children there will only be 4 people living on the property. I also freely share the flow test 

conducted on the lower well from when I purchased the property. See pages 27-28 of this 

document.  In consultation with the well company that performed the test I believe the well is 
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producing enough water for my needs. I also want to remind you that the well has been 

providing water to 2 dwellings since the 1990’s, therefore putting an ALQ on my property will 

not cause any more water usage than what has already been happening for the last 24 years. 

To summarize:  

1. My well is not the closest well to your client’s. 

2. My well was approved to support 2 dwellings by the Office of The State Engineer, 

Colorado Division of Water Resources on October 17
th

, 1996. 

3. The additional water usage was taken into account by reducing the allowed area of 

irrigation to ¼ acre. 

4. My well is producing enough water to provide for my needs. 

Taking the above into consideration, I do not believe that having an ALQ on my property will 

have an adverse effect on Mrs. McNelly’s water. With so many private wells in the area it seems 

impossible to know or prove that any one well is directly affecting another. The water usage of 

every owner affects the neighborhood as a whole, and I will do my part to protect and conserve 

this precious resource for the good of the neighborhood. 

Finally I will address the issue of proximity of the primary dwelling and the ALQ to the property 

boundary.  As your client is aware my property has two relatively flat areas, one on each end, 

and a large sloped area in the middle. Trying to build on the slope would add considerable 

difficulty and expense to the project and is not a good solution. I can certainly understand Mrs. 

McNelly’s desire to have all of the buildings on my property moved to the lower terrace. I 

myself was drawn to the mountains of Colorado well over 40 years ago and I love sitting out 

and looking at them. In my time in Colorado I have learned that everyone must share the view 

and no one person should claim it as their own. I plan on this being my last home and the lovely 

view from the upper terrace is one of the main reasons I bought the property.  

I have no desire to block Mrs. McNelly’s view, and unbeknownst to her I have being trying to 

take her view into account all along. For example, my preference would be to add an 

agricultural building on the upper terrace, just south of the main dwelling. When we walked the 

property and saw how doing so would negatively affect the view of our neighbor to the east, 

whoever that may be, my family and I decided to adjust our planned location of the ag building 

to the northwest corner of the property. I also believe that by fixing up the property, removing 

the dilapidated trailers, and installing a new modular home I will be greatly improving the view 

from Mrs. McNelly’s property and the property values of the surrounding area.  
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I want to work with Mrs. McNelly on the placement of the principal dwelling. My motivation is 

purely to be a good neighbor. The special use application for the ALQ is not tied to the County 

approval of the principal dwelling. Installing the modular home and the garage are a separate 

project and does not require adjoining neighbor notification or approval. Regardless of what 

happens with the special use application for the ALQ I will be moving forward with the principal 

dwelling and the garage on the upper terrace. Moving everything to the lower terrace would 

also do more to ruin the look of a single family property. With the current separation between 

the two sites an average person driving into the neighborhood would not even realize the main 

dwelling and the ALQ are on the same property, thereby protecting the single family 

appearance of the neighborhood. Or at least as much as possible, considering the other 

properties with multiple dwellings. 

My son-in-law made a map showing the upper terrace and the view of the mountains from Mrs. 

McNelly’s mobile home. Please see page 29 of this document. The white shape shows the 

direction of the mountain views from your client’s mobile home. As you can see putting my 

home in the same approximate location as the previous mobile home does not block Mrs. 

McNelly’s line of sight of the mountains. This map also illustrates the limitations I have on the 

upper terrace. Even if I were to abandon the existing septic system and install a new system on 

the sloped area, which would be a very costly change, I cannot build a house on top of the old 

septic tank and leach field. Any significant move to the west would also require sliding the 

building to the south to avoid building on top of the old system. Doing so would do more to 

block your client’s view than leaving it where it is currently planned. 

As I said earlier I want to work with Mrs. McNelly and I would be happy to adjust the angle of 

the garage and home to face more due west and to move it as far west as I can while still 

remaining on the east side of the upper septic system. In addition I can slide the home and 

garage further north, which would move the building further away from her view of the 

mountains. I am also offering to meet with a representative of Mrs. McNelly at the property to 

discuss these changes and any other suggestions she may have to maximize the distance 

between our dwellings and to improve her view without moving my home to the lower terrace. 

My son-in-law will make a new site plan for County approval with any agreed upon changes. I 

will also move the small red stable from its current location to a new location somewhere along 

the north property line. By making these changes I believe we can increase the distance of the 

nearest building on my property to the property line from 90 feet to around 125 feet, which is 

many times over that required by the County setbacks in the A-5 zoning area and those 

required in the covenants. 
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I would prefer to have more separation between my home and that of Mrs. McNelly, just as she 

does. But the decisions made decades ago when choosing home sites, both on my property and 

hers, limit what is feasible. Those decisions made many years ago compel me to use the existing 

upper terrace home site as opposed to spending tens of thousands of dollars to move 

utilities/septic systems and jamming everything together on the lower terrace, thereby losing 

the view that played a large part in my choosing and buying this property. 

In regards to the covenants, my attorney has advised me about Nelson v. Farr, a Colorado case 

that commented on the policy of the State of Colorado being that all doubts when considering a 

covenant that restricts building must be resolved in favor of the free and unrestricted use of 

property.  There were no accessory living quarters when the Covenants were adopted and 

there would be an issue as to whether or not an ALQ is to be considered a "single detached 

building".  Apparently the County considers it as such. Given the fact that there are numerous 

other multi-building properties in the community, coupled with the fact that there is no 

architectural control committee and no enforcement mechanism in the covenants, an uphill 

battle would exist should anyone attempt to enforce the covenants at this time. 

I again want to apologize for writing such a long letter, but it was necessary to attempt to 

address Mrs. McNelly’s concerns. I also want to express that I would have gladly shared all of 

this information directly with Mrs. McNelly and done my best to address her concerns, had she 

been open to direct communication.   As I said at the outset, I would like to settle this as 

neighbors and to have a friendly relationship with Mrs. McNelly. Therefore, my proposal for 

settlement is as follows: 

1. I will have the upper well properly capped and plugged. I will pay for this myself. I will 

notify you when the work is scheduled and, if she wishes, Mrs. McNelly can send a 

representative to be on site to confirm this is completed. I will also send a copy of the 

paid invoice as proof this has been accomplished. 

2. I will move my home as far to the west and to the north of the upper terrace as possible, 

while still being able to use the existing septic system and other utilities that are in 

place. A new site plan will be prepared to illustrate the changes. 

3. After my death and the death of my wife the accessory living quarters will be removed 

from the property by my heirs. 

4. Mrs. McNelly will write an email to Ryan Howser at the El Paso County Planning and 

Community Development Department withdrawing her opposition to the accessory 

living quarters and stating that she now approves of the project. 
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If your client is agreeable to this proposal you can send us a written agreement which I will have 

my attorney review before having it signed and recorded, as per her wishes.  Since the project 

is underway and moving forward a prompt response to our proposal would be appreciated. I 

would like to thank you and Mrs. McNelly in advance for your kind consideration of this matter. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Harry Thomas 











































 

 


